
HOUSE 0F COMMONS

Premier's Office
Prince Edward Island

Charlottetown, March 2, 1951

lion. Stuart Garson. K.C..
Minister cf Justice,
Ottawa, Ontario.

Dear Mr. Garson:

Thank you for your letter cf February 28, regard-
ing proposed constitutional amendments.

The position of the gaverrnent of Prince Edwarci
Island regarding these amendments is that con-
tained in my letters ta you of January 5 and 25 last.

Should, however, it become expedient to adopt
one of the substituted draft amendments set forth
in your letter of February 28, respecting old age
pensions, Prince Edward Island would prefer the
text of the third draft.

Yours very truly.
J. Walter Jones

Premier


